

Add: 82 Nguyen Du Str. Hanoi, Vietnam - Tel: 84.4.38263703/38224030/39428907 Fax: 84.4.39424285 - Email: vnrchq@netnam.org.vn - Web: www.redcross.org.vn

Commissioner Francesco Rocca President Italian Red Cross

Hanoi, 9th July, 2009

Dear Mr. Rocca,

First of all, on behalf of Vietnam Red Cross and my own name, I would like to extend our sincere thanks to you and your colleagues for the invitation and warm welcome and hospitality during our mission to Italy.

We highly appreciate your efforts to arrange the meetings between Vietnam Red Cross delegation and the related organisations/agencies which has opened up the future cooperation possibilities for the humanitarian cause in Vietnam: the extension of the Mother and Child healthcare project being implemented in the 2 Southern provinces, water sanitation program supported by the Water Right Foundation; Piaggio Group's ambulances services and small vehicles support; supports for Vietnam Red Cross hospital project with technical, equipment, expertise and training; establishes twining programs, possibilities of establishing of the Italian Red Cross project office in Vietnam,...

With the well-organized working agenda and good preparation, we had quite fruitful meetings with potential partners of Italian Red Cross and Toscana Regional Committee.

We also would like to express our sincere thanks for the Italian Red Cross' valuable support for Vietnam Red Cross Youth Delegation to be at the 3<sup>rd</sup> World Red Cross Youth Meeting held in Solferino to exchange the knowledge and experiences for further development of the Red Cross Youth in Vietnam. The event was so impressive and well organized. We can understand how hard you had been working there, in Solferino, for us to have unforgettable moments in our life.

It would be our great pleasure to invite you to visit our country, at your best convenience, for you to have the overview of the situation in Vietnam, Vietnam Red Cross activities and so as to have more in-depth discussion on the future cooperation.

We are looking forwards to receiving you.

With our best regards,

Dr. Tran Ngoc Tang

**President** 

**Vietnam Red Cross** 

C.c. Dr. Francesco Caponi, Chairman of Toscana Regional Committee, Italian Red Cross Mr. Giorgio Ricci, International Delegate of Toscana Regional Committee, Italian Red Cross

Mr. Antonio Cerrai, Commissario Provinciale of Comitato Provinciale di Pisa, Italian Red Cross